
Report 4- 2016 LAMU for BiO and NCMM, Monday, December 5th,  at  12.30– 14.30 
 
Present: Siri Høgseth, Elisa Bjørgo , Camila Esguerra, Mari Nyquist- Andersen (BiO) and Kirsti Elisabeth  Præsteng 
(NCMM), Gladys Tjørhom and Liv Bjørland  (secretary). 
Not present:   BHT/Knut Andresen 
 
Item 1-4/16 The minutes from meeting 08.09.16 was approved 
 
Item 2-4/16 Short briefings. 
- The leakage in the security bench (left) in cell-lab 51106 is repaired. The outlet Hepa-filter is now change 

for the second time and approved.  
- Automatic door opener is installed for the main door into corridor at level E2. We have to apply to 

OsloTech to pay half.  
- Safety glasses. 28 (0398VWR ordinary) and 10 (1846 VWR for extra glasses) safety glasses are ordered. 

Will arrive in this month.  
 

Item 3-4/16 The CO2- leakage report. Unfortunately Knut Andresen could not come.  
Liv shortly explained about the report. LAMU-agreed that an immediate response, is to put up a form to 
document the maintenance checking all connections every half year and also the main yearly maintenance.  
                    
Item 4-4/16 The report from the safety inspection, autumn 2016. 
There were no comments to the report. Concerning chemical waste disposal Liv informed shortly about the 
electronic system “Waste declaration.no”, and NCMM will probably use a cheap system to relabel 
chemicals using ECO-online, snap shot, word and Avery print-labels. 
 
Item 5-4/16  A discussion about changes in LAMU.   BiO and NCMM merge to one center, formal from 2017.  
Elisa Bjørgo`s part in LAUM will change to deputy representative for Siri Høgseth from 2017. Siri Høgseth is 
replacing Ingrid Kjelsvik during her maternity leave. Elisa will also be deputy representative in LAMU for 
Med Fac.  The other members will continue. LAMU prefer to have both safety deputies represented in the 
committee.  
 
Item 6-4/16  “The responsible and in charge list” proposal for NCMM-labs.   
The list is postponed due to changes at NCMM which is not yet settled. Check with Carlos why the board at 
the entrance is not changed at E2, E3. 
 
Item 7-4/16  Miscellaneous. All gases are replaced.  Praxair is now the supplier and all bottles are returned 
to AGA. NCMM is however not satisfied with the safety concerning transport of liquid nitrogen in house. 
The transport should take place in secured baskets. This is not always the case.                 
 
Item 8-4/16 The 1st LAMU-meeting in 2017.  
Avoid week 8, March 1st and March 11-25. Not Mondays and Tuesdays.  
Invited to Wednesday, February the 15th, at 12.30-14.30 
 
Attached to the convocation. 
- Item 1  LAMU-report 3 -  08.09.16 
- Item 4  The report from the safety inspection 

                                                                                                                            15.01.17 Liv Bjørland 


